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DEVOTIONS: Linda Turchetta 

ACCEPT AGENDA: Items to be added to Communication, Old and 

New Business.   

COMMUNICATIONS: Pastor Peter Asplin to address council 

regarding process to call a new pastor. Pastor Sheehan submitted an 

email regarding recorded music for Saturday night services. 

OFFICER REPORTS:  

 Interim Pastor report accepted as presented.  

Special Congregational Meeting Minutes accepted as presented.

 September Council Meeting Minutes accepted as presented.   

 Treasurer’s Report accepted as presented.   

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

 A.  Youth—Youth packed the Food 2 Go bags on October 1st.  

The Youth Pie Fundraiser sold 140 items. Pies will be available for 

pickup on October 21st and 22nd. Youth will be participating in and 

leading the Veteran’s Day service on Sunday, November 12th. 

 B.  Property—Bulbs were replaced in light fixture by the red 

door in the Christian Ed wing. Light still not working so will try 

replacement of the ballast next. Planning to replace current light 

switches with paddle switches as they are easier to operate.  

Electrician was called to set up walkthrough. Family bathroom sink 

appears to be loose. Will look into fixing or replacing. New signs for 

front bathroom now displayed to be more clear for people of all ages. 

 C.  Community Fellowship—Murder Mystery Dinner had 54 

tickets sold. Next event will be Trunk or Treat on October 22nd from 1 

to 3 pm. Light Up West Point/Wendover will be held Friday, 

December 1st from 5 to 8 pm. Next planning meeting for Light Up 

Night to be held on October 23rd at 7 pm. Annual Chili Cook-off to be 

postponed until January 6th. 

 D. Rocking Horse Preschool—Director of RHPS to contact the 

State of PA to understand upcoming training and determine if it is 

offered via Zoom. The new RHPS sink is scheduled for delivery on 

November 9th and for installation on November 10th. 

 E.  Christian Education—Sunday Club kids to sing during the 

Christmas Concert scheduled for Sunday, December 17th. There will 

be no children's program following the Advent dinner this year. 
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 F.  Worship and Music Committee met on Monday, October 2, 

2023. 

  1.  The Reformation Sunday Service will be a German 

Mass format. We used that format several years ago for that service.  

This will be on October 29th. 

  2.  A Healing Service will be held on Thursday, 

November 9th at 7 pm. Pastor Sheehan will lead the service. 

  3.  The Advent Dinner will be held on Sunday, 

December 3rd at 5 pm. Ham will be provided. Those who attend are 

encouraged to bring a side dish. 

  4.  The Christmas Concert will be held on Sunday, 

December 17th at 10:30. Selections will be provided by the choir, bell 

choir and there will be some special music arrangements. 

  5.  A Blue Christmas Service will be held on Thursday, 

December 21st at 7 pm with Matt Fisher and Bettie leading the 

service. 

  6.  Christmas Eve falls on Sunday, December 24th.  A 

Simple Service with no choir will be held at 10:30 am. Christmas Eve 

services will be held at 4:30 and 7:30 pm. There will be a Saturday 

evening service on December 23rd at 5:30. 

 G.  Finance Committee submitted a report concerning our 

Financial State. This includes the number of contributing units and an 

accounting of monies in escrow accounts, usable assets, gifts and 

endowments, benevolent assets, designated assets and additional funds 

to meet the needs of the pastor with regard to housing, continuing 

education, etc. The report indicates that we cannot afford a full-time 

pastor, but instead a part-time or shared pastor. 

 

CALLING A PASTOR 

Pastor Peter Asplin, representing the Synod, addressed the council 

regarding the process needed to call a new pastor. Before the Call 

Committee can meet, the congregation and church council need to 

decide if the church is going to pursue calling a part-time pastor or a 

shared pastor. Pastor Asplin explained the differences between the 

two, including the time commitment, the pros and cons of each, and 

the salary requirements. The ELCA is in full communion partnership 

with other denominations including the Presbyterian Church 

(PCUSA), the Reformed Church in America, The United Church of 

Christ, the Episcopal church, the Moravian Church and the United 

Methodist Church so a pastor could be shared with these various 

churches. He suggested having four “cottage meetings” with small 
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groups of the Good Shepherd congregation to answer questions and 

determine what the congregation would like to see happen. The 

process can also be explained in temple talks over a four-week period 

leading up to the cottage meetings. Pastor Asplin also recommended 

that the church council address the need for establishing policy 

regarding both Family and Sabbatical Leave. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 A.  The four council members who are eligible to run in 

January were asked their intentions. Jessica Darragh and Bonnie 

Altman will be running again while Denny Clawson has decided that 

he can be of service in other ways and will not re-run. Andy King is 

“on the fence” and has not yet decided. Joy Stynchula will be filling an 

open spot until the end of this year and has decided to run again in 

January. 

 B.  Meeting between Jessica Darragh, Debbie Territ and 

Dorothy Gesalman regarding kitchen storage and upkeep went well.  

Bonnie suggested that Personnel and W/ELCA meet again before the 

end of the year. 

 C.  Jenny asked if we could do something for the neighbor’s 

children as they just lost their father. Talked about doing a Christmas 

basket for the kids. Jessica to get involved as a member of the 

Evangelism Committee. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 A.  With the absence of Stewardship, the Finance Secretary is 

asking for permission to run a pledge drive. Council took a look at the 

pledge “card” already prepared and decided it should be re-worded.  

Andrew agreed to re-write to ask people to consider their blessings 

and what God has given us. Harry Harbaugh volunteered to do a 

Temple Talk this coming Saturday. 

 B. Newsletter restructure—Council decided that the council 

meeting minutes should continue to be printed in the newsletter in a 

condensed form, that it was Rachel’s discretion to shorten articles 

submitted for the newsletter and that people should be surveyed as to 

how they want to receive their newsletter—pick up at the church, read 

it online or continue to receive it in the mail. 

 C.  Approval of council members for the remainder of the 

year.  Motion made to nominate Joy Stynchula and Dee Salentino to 

fill the two council openings until the end of this year.   

 D.  Motion made to name the current shed in honor of Bill 
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Ambrose and Jack Rutter in recognition of their longtime service to 

Good Shepherd.   

 E.  Advent money to be sent to Lutheran World Relief. 

 F.  Giving envelopes—discussed the large number of envelope 

boxes never picked up by members this year. Envelopes for 2024 have 

already been ordered but council determined that Rachel and the 

Finance Committee should go through the list and look at the giving 

history. Envelopes will then have to be renumbered. 

 
 

ADJOURNMENT:   

NEXT MEETING is November 20, 2023 and Kathy Wolfe has 

devotions. 

 

 

Offering envelopes will be 
available to be picked up in 
December. If you do not have 
envelopes at this time and wish 
to receive them contact the 
church office.   
 

 

Adult Bible Study Continues 
 

The Adult Bible Study on the Four 
Gospels and Acts continues to meet on 
the First and Third Sundays of the month, 
at 9:30 am. The class has been looking at 
how the Bible came to be, how it is 

translated, and how the early Christian church agreed on 
which writings and letters would be included in what we 
know call the New Testament. In coming classes, the 
relationship of the four gospels with each other will be 
discussed, followed by a study of the four gospels, beginning 
with Mark. See Pastor Ed for more details. 
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All Saints Day – November 

4/5 
 

On All Saints Day, we 
remember those who have 
departed from this life, 
into the next life in 
Heaven, with Jesus Christ 

and loved ones who have died in the faith. The heart of our 
faith is the belief that Jesus died on the cross, as all of us 
must die. Then, on Easter Sunday, he was raised to new life, 
to be with his heavenly Father. Jesus’ resurrection is a sign, a 
living witness, that we too shall be resurrected to new life in 
heaven. The bible gives us only glimpses of what that will be 
like. I think of it as the Great Surprise. We will be well and 
whole and glad with the Lord, and with our loved ones. 
There is a sheet posted in the common area. You are invited 
to add the names of loved ones who have died, who you 
wish to be remembered at worship on All Saints Day. Of 
course, we will recall those members who have died this 
past year. May they rest in peace with our Lord Jesus. 
Pastor Ed 
 

Service of Healing – Thursday, Nov 9, at 7:00 pm 
 

In the three years of him ministry, Jesus brought healing to 
the many people he encountered – physical, emotional, and 
spiritual healing. He encouraged us to bring our concerns, 
our needs, our fears and anxieties, our problems, to God our 
Father, through prayer. 
Pastor Ed will lead a Service of Healing on Thursday, Nov 9, 
at 7:00 pm. The service is quiet and meditative, encouraging 
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worshippers to reflect and be aware of the presence of God 
in their lives. The focal point of the service is individual 
prayer for each person desiring it. Worshippers will come 
forward and Pastor Ed will pray for them individually, using 
the prayer requests that the person has written out. 
There is so much stress and anxiety in the world these days, 
and in each of us. May God bring healing through this 
service. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During the Season of Advent, we await the coming of Jesus 
the child on Christmas Day. At each of the four Sundays of 
Advent, which begins Dec 2/3, we look forward in 
anticipation for the story we know so well, the story of 
Jesus’ birth in Bethlehem. We celebrate with Advent hymns 
of longing and watchfulness. 
This year, Christmas Eve, which falls on Sunday, Dec. 24, is 
also the Fourth Sunday of Advent. Accordingly, the worship 
schedule for that weekend is below. 
Saturday, Dec. 23 5:30 pm –   Saturday Evening Service – 
Advent 4 readings 
Sunday, Dec. 24 10:30 am -  Sunday Morning Service - 
Advent 4 readings 
             4:30 pm – Family Christmas Eve Service 
      7:30 pm -  Evening Christmas Eve Service 
 



7 | P a g e  

 

 

Thursday, December 21 
7:00 pm 

For those of us experiencing loneliness, sadness, and 
loss…the Christmas season can be difficult. We can feel 
singled out by the programmed happiness of “the most 

wonderful time of the year.” The recent or impending death 
of loved ones, dealing with recent separation or divorce, 

struggling to find employment, facing depression or a family 
crisis…the holiday season can be a very isolated and dreary 
time. Every greeting and every song can remind the grief-
stricken of how hard life is at this moment. But we are not 

alone. Many people experience some sadness in this season. 
All of us have experienced loss. Please join us in a simple 

worship service of readings, song, and a reflection of God’s 
presence and hope for us in the midst of what can be a 

difficult time. 
 

All are welcome to come. 
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We have seven positions up for election to Congregation 

Council at our annual meeting in January, 2024. There are 4 

three-year terms, 2 two-year terms and 1 one-year term. At 

the present time we have 2 firm candidates; 1 tentative 

candidate we need a minimum of 4 candidates. Council 

members meet once a month, usually the third Monday, 

and serve as liaison to one of the church committees. To be 

eligible to run you have to be a confirmed or adult 

contributing/communing member of Good Shepherd. If you 

are interested in running please see Andy King, Kathy Wolfe, 

or inform the office. A slate of candidates will be published 

in the Bulletin of Reports (deadline mid-December) or you 

can be nominated from the floor at the meeting in January. 

 

 

Voting rights – Annual Meeting 

There are a few giving units who did not yet 

contribute to the general fund in 2023 who 

contributed in 2022. They will not be eligible 

to vote at our annual meeting in January 

unless this is rectified.  
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Annual Meeting will be held Sunday, January 21st following 

the 10:30AM service in the Social Room. Sandwiches and 

sides will be provided. Please join us to learn about the 

status of the church. 

 

 

 

  

Order early! First come first served on the first 

25 orders, after that we will attempt to order 

more but cannot guarantee we will receive them.         

Cost: $10.00 

Sign up will be posted in the Commons Area. 

Payment due by December 17th 

 
 
 
 
 



10 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 

 Grades Pre/K-8th 

 

November 
5th- Sunday Club 9:30AM 
12th-Sunday Club 9:30AM 
19th-Sunday Club 9:30AM 

26th- NO Sunday Club  
Happy Thanksgiving! 

December 
3rd-Sunday Club 9:30AM 

10th- Sunday Club 9:30AM 
17th- Sunday Club 9:30AM 

24th- NO Sunday Club Merry Christmas! 

31st- NO Sunday Club Happy New Year! 

January 
7th- Sunday Club 9:30AM 
14th- Sunday Club 9:30AM 
21th- Sunday Club 9:30AM 
28th- Sunday Club 9:30AM 
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JR/SR 

   
 

Sunday, January 28th packing Food 2 Go following 
10:30AM service 

  
Keep an eye out for upcoming activities! Don’t want to 

miss out on events & interested in joining the youth 
group!? Contact: Rachel King 724-454-647 

 
 
 
 
To everyone who supported the 
youth by ordering pies!  
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Fellowship Committee Events 

The church is celebrating Veteran’s Day on 

November 12th in a coordinated effort of 

the Fellowship Committee and the Youth 

Group. The Fellowship Committee is hosting 

an All-American Luncheon after the 10:30 service. 

Fellowship is serving an All-American luncheon comprised of 

hamburgers, cheeseburgers, hot dogs and appropriate sides. 

If you wish to bring a side, please contact Rachel or Jack, we 

are also supplying patriotic cupcakes. We are looking at 

displays and a possible trivia type handout.  

There are no Fellowship Committee events scheduled in December 

but we encourage everyone to attend the Advent Dinner, Light-up 

Night and Christmas Programs. 

On January 28th, at 6:30, we are planning a 

Trivia Night where your trivia knowledge will 

be challenged in the format used at most 

Trivia Nights and we are encouraging teams of two to four 

players to answer questions in a Power-point format, last 

year we had 12 teams participate. Refreshment will be 

provided. Jack Gesalman will be again hosting and if you 

attended last year’s event he promises the audio portion 

will be improved. 

There will be an Art Show in the Spring for all ages to show 

their creative skills. This is an annual event. It is 

mentioned at this time so you have time to finish 

(or start) a project or creation. All art and craft 

mediums are encouraged as are all ages.  
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Preparing the Way, Committing our Pledge – 2024     

Your continued support of Good Shepherd is a very necessary part of 

our growth as a Church Community. The church leadership is 

committed to the continued existence and the future growth of Good 

Shepherd as a place of worship, fellowship, education, social outreach 

and faith. For our church family to continue to grow we need your 

participation and support in all facets of stewardship, committing both 

self and money to our programs.  

The Finance Committee is preparing a budget for 2024 to ensure that 

the programs and worship opportunities at Good Shepherd will 

continue and increase thru 2024. We would like you to show your 

financial support by making a pledge for 2024. We have many loyal 

supporters who have pledged over the years, some regularly 

increasing their pledge, most maintaining their pledge. I would like to 

encourage everyone to increase their pledge for 2024 especially if you 

have not increased it recently. A Call Committee is in place with a goal 

of hiring a new pastor. The synod has again said we must prove that 

we are financially able to support a new pastor and your financial 

support is the best way to show this. Pastor’s salary and benefits are 

budget items and the budget is mainly based on yearly giving of 

offering. Your participation in worship and programs is the other way 

to show synod we are a viable congregation. We need your full 

participation to grow.   

Pledge cards are available at the church and one is included in this 

newsletter. We will formally receive them at the Weekend Services 

November 11-12. You can give us your commitment card before that 

by placing it in the offering plate, giving it to the office or mailing it to 

the church. The Finance Committee will be meeting in November to 

continue the formulation of the 2024 budget.    
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Community Fellowship Upcoming Events   

 
 

 
 
Friday, December 1st 5:00-
8:00PM- Light Up Night 
(Look out for more information)  

 
 
 
 
Saturday, January 6th 12:00-4:00PM- 

Join Us for Good Shepherd’s Annual 
Chili Cook-Off! 

  *Tasty Chili *Bake Sale 
*Gift card raffle tree 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(*All activities are tentative & subject to change*) 
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WANTED 

Getting rid of any newer 

books? Looking for 

books published in 

the last 2-3 years 

that are no longer 

wanted to freshen up 

the church library located in the Social 

Room. Newer Movies DVD/Blu-ray also 

accepted.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
65th Anniversary Cookbooks are available! 

 
$15.00 per cookbook 

over 250 recipes included 
 

Makes a great Christmas gift! 
 

Contact the church office if interested in purchasing one 
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‘2023’ 

 
 

We warmly welcome you to celebrate this season of Advent 
at Good Shepherd with some special events. Some of the 
services will be available on-line if you cannot make it in 
person. On Friday, December 1st 5-8pm West Point & 
Wendover Light Up will be held at Good Shepherd. This year’s 
‘Advent Dinner’ hosted by the Worship and Music Committee 
will be on Sunday, December 3rd. Please sign up as soon as 
possible in the commons area or call Rachel, our Office 
Manager to make your reservations.  On Sunday, December 
17th at the 10:30am worship service, there will be some 
special musical selections shared, as well as music of the 
season from the hand bell choir. There will be a Blue 
Christmas service held December 21st at 7:00pm. The 
schedule for Christmas Eve worship is 10:30am (Simple 
Service, No Choir), 4:30pm, and 7:30pm.  
 
May your preparation and plans be enriched, blessed and 
holy. This year’s Advent collection will be for Lutheran World 
Relief Fund.   

 
 

   Peace Be with you, 
       Andrew King  

Congregational Vice President  
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SAVE THE DATE: Saturday, May 18th for the SWPA 

Women of the ELCA convention 
 

W/ELCA EVENTS  

 
Sunday, November 12th  

Planning meeting for 2024 events after Veterans Day 
Celebration All women welcome. Your input is important. 
 

Friday, December 1st 
This year for Light Up Night free cookies 

& hot chocolate will be provided to all 
attendees. W/ELCA members were asked 
to bake cookies that will be handed out. 
Asking for donated sugar, chocolate chip 

& gingerbread cookies but all cookies donated are greatly 
appreciated. 

 
Sunday, January 7th 2:00pm 

Epiphany Tea 
 
 
 
 

Complete information about these events will be in the 
weekend bulletins. 
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Please mark your calendars to remember that the annual 

Souper Bowl of Caring will be conducted at worship services 

to be held February 10 and 11, 2024, corresponding with the 

time of the NFL Super Bowl. This collection of funds will be 

turned over to the Westmoreland County Food Bank, Inc., 

and is part of a nationwide campaign originated and annually 

conducted by church youth to help their local communities.  

Look for the Big Soup Pot at the church services, or you can 

mail your donation to Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 501 

Fairfield Drive, Greensburg, PA 15601. Please include 

Souper Bowl of Caring on the memo line of your check. 

Thanks to all of you for caring! 
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HARVEST HOME FOOD 

COLLECTION

The congregation's annual Harvest 
Home food collection to benefit 

the Good Shepherd Food Pantry will be conducted on 
Saturday November 4, 2023, and Sunday November 5, 2023. 
Food items most needed are: Cereal, Juice, Peanut Butter & 

Jelly, Soup, Pasta & Sauces, Canned Fruit, Chicken & Tuna 
Salads, Pancake Mix & Syrup. (No canned vegetables please 
– we have plenty). Please bring your donations for display at 
the worship services on November 4th and 5th.  Thank you! 

 
Meals-on-Wheels Cookie Program 

Our Meals-on-Wheels cookie program is 
still ongoing. The cookies are picked up at 
the church on the 2nd Sunday of each month and delivered 
to the center on Monday morning. Anyone is welcome to 
donate cookies. At the present time, we are permitted to 
bake our own or buy them. You do not have to pack them 

into baggies, the center does this. 
If you wish to be on the cookie contribution list, we usually 

donate three times a year. However, we will accept any 
donations. Many of our long-time cookie bakers are no 

longer with us or are elderly and no longer able to continue.  
So won’t you please step up and be one of our contributors. 

Thank You, 
Dorothy Gesalman 

 
PS: If you cannot be in church on the 2nd Sunday, please put 

them on the kitchen counter or in the freezer with a date 
and mark “Meals-on-Wheels”. 



22 | P a g e  

 

 

ATTENTION MEALS ON WHEELS 

COOKIE BAKERS 
 

        Homemade or Store Bought are welcome! Please drop your 
cookies off AT THE CHURCH. 

 
 

NOVEMBER 
COOKIE BAKERS (GROUP 3) Cookie Sunday is November 12, 2023. 
 

Dorothy Gesalman Lucy Mento 

Karen Gesalman  Doris Wood   

Jill Hixson    

DECEMBER 
COOKIE BAKERS (GROUP 4) Cookie Sunday is December 10, 2023. 
 

Janet Ambrose Jenny Luffy 

Patti Benton  Nancy Maxson 

Carol Clawson   Michele McMahan   

 

JANUARY 
COOKIE BAKERS (GROUP 1) Cookie Sunday is January 14, 2024. 
 

Sue Strasser    Fran Robb  

Barbara Henderson  Donna Sheridan  

Fran Ober    

 

 

We are still collecting cookies for Meals-on-Wheels. At 180 meals per 

day, 5 days a week, we get enough cookies for about 2 days.  

New contributors are always welcome. 
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Dear Good Shepherd family & friends, 
our grateful thank you’s and blessing’s to 
all for your many prayers and kindnesses 
for us and our family during the passing 

of our son Andy Rutter as well as through my illness. Love 
prayers and time, help healing. 

God Bless to all, 
Jack & Mina Rutter 

 

Office Hours 

Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 9:00-3:00PM 
 

News & Announcements  
 

 

 

 

*To include something in the bulletin, please have it to the church 

office by 9:00 am. Tuesday. 
 

The deadline for the February Newsletter is January 15th. 

 

The Prayer List has been updated and will 

be updated monthly. Every month all 

names will be removed. If you need a 

name added, please contact the church office. If you have 

any friends or relatives in the military that you want 

included, please let the office know. 
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Christmas choir has begun join us 

Sunday morning’s 9:45 AM to 

approximately 10 AM and will 

continue every Sunday morning 

at that time until the concert on 

December 17. Everyone is invited 

to join us as part of the Christmas choir no matter what your 

voice range or your ability. We gather to praise and celebrate 

the birth of Christ. 

We are having a Mitten Tree again this 

Advent. It is actually a Mitten-Glove-

Knit Hat-Scarf-Winter Hat-Bootees 

Tree. Bring your donations of Winter 

Wear to the church and put it on our 

tree. You must have it in by Dec 10th because the donations 

will be delivered to the Salvation Army on the 11th. Help 

decorate our tree with bright and colorful warm accessories.    

We are partnering with West Point 
Elementary to provide gifts to the children 

in need this Christmas. Angel’s will be 
hung with a child’s age and gift 

suggestion. Names will be posted on the 
wall in the Commons Area. Please bring in 

your wrapped gift by Sunday, Dec 17th. 
Please include the assigned number on all gifts. Help make a 

child’s Christmas merrier by donating a gift today. 
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Join us at Good Shepherd and help us decorate for 

Christmas. Monday, November 27th @ 10:30AM. Pizza 

will be provided for lunch.          

 
 

 

Join Us 

Sunday, December 3rd at 5:00 PM. 

Sign-Up posted in the Commons 

Area.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, December 17th at 10:30AM 
Please plan to attend! 
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Happy Birthday to: 

 

  November 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Julianna Paluch  (11/02) 
Maggie Isler  (11/04) 
Gabrielle Trickett   (11/04) 
Isabella Trickett   (11/04) 
Jack Gesalman    (11/06) 
Brynn Ecker   (11/08) 
Cody Barnard   (11/14) 
Taylor Dunn    (11/15) 
Jim Stewart Jr.    (11/16) 
Gail Brown     (11/17) 
Donald Park    (11/19) 
Richard Hall Jr.   (11/20) 
Robert Davidson   (11/22) 
Beth Bush     (11/23) 
Christine Loughran    (11/23) 
Mackenzie Halfhill  (11/24) 
Colton Isler  (11/24) 
Dixie Mowl     (11/24) 
Carrie Jackson    (11/25) 
Jamie Biller   (11/26) 
James Hook     (11/28) 
Peyton Ryan   (11/28) 
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Happy Birthday to: 

 

  December  

 

 

 

 

Owen Dematt (12/01) 
Barbara Henderson (12/01) 
Patti Benton (12/07) 
Jessica Askey (12/08) 
Janet Ambrose (12/09) 
Megan Kubinec (12/12) 
Paul Fox (12/14) 
Donna Sheridan (12/14) 
Dawn Isler (12/17) 
Connor Wodoslawsky (12/18) 
Judy Swigart (12/20) 
Donald McIlwain (12/25) 
Timothy Adamson (12/26) 
Brian Gesalman (12/27) 
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Happy Birthday to: 

 

  January   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(If we have missed your birthday, we do not have it in our records. Please 

help us update them. Thank you 

George Mursch (01/01) 
Dominic Hawes (01/02) 
Lois Cairns (01/09) 
Tyler Fauth (01/09) 
Howard McMurtrie (01/11) 
Dorothy Gesalman (01/13) 
Abigail Fox (01/14) 
Kathleen Mursch (01/15) 
Shelley Cottrill (01/17) 
Deborah Fox (01/17) 
Charles Luffy (01/17) 
Bernadine Fisher (01/18) 
Karen Neiderhiser (01/18) 
Leo Porterfield (01/19) 
Karen Mays (01/20) 
Paige Hill (01/22) 
Joyce Coates (01/23) 
Ryan Downs (01/25) 
Robert Lipko (01/27) 
Kayden Askey (01/28) 
Andrew King (01/29) 
Dana Park (01/30) 
Rachel Boggs (01/31) 
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Starting sometime in November I will be out of the office for 6 
weeks for maternity leave. During that time if you need to reach 

someone please contact this number 724-691-2079.  
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PRAYER LIST - Our thoughts and prayers are with the following: 
 

 

 

Good Shepherd Members:      

Tony Mariani  

Miriam Starenchak 

Jackie Guhl 

Jane Elliott  

Val Pollock  

John     

Erik Williams  

Bernie Miller  

Lillian Shea   

Lynda Gesalman  

Mina & Jack Rutter  

        

Friends and relatives of the Good Shepherd family: 

   

Eric Altman    

Connie Altman       

CJ Frederickson  

Janie Glott  

Maxine Shroyer  

Jeff Guhl  

Helen Marie   

Andrew DeBroeck   

Iva Smedley 

Karen Smith 

David Early  

Sandy Kovalein  

Linda Monzo 

 
 \    
Those in care facilities: 

Redstone Highlands: Bernie Fisher (Murrysville), Charlotte Hein 

New Haven Court: Carole Bridges 

St. Anne’s: Becky Demi 

 

Those in the Service   

NATIONAL GUARD  Spencer Geohrig       

NAVY:    Derek Leach    
 

We pray for the safety of all military personnel and their families and give thanks to God for 

their service to our nation. 

 

 

 

 

We welcome names for the Good Shepherd prayer list. Names will 

appear on the list for one month unless we are contacted to keep them 

longer. Thank you 
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